
DEBT MANAGEMENT COMMISSION, WASHOE COUNTY, NEVADA 
 

FRIDAY  3:00 P.M. FEBRUARY 8, 2008 
 
PRESENT: 

Robert Wolf, Member At Large, Chairman 
Jonnie Pullman, Washoe County School District, Vice Chairman 

Jim Galloway, Washoe County Commissioner 
Dan Gustin, Reno City Council, Commissioner  

Richard Pugh, Member At Large, Commissioner 
 

Amy Harvey, County Clerk 
Paul Lipparelli, Legal Counsel 

 
 
ABSENT: 

James Ainsworth GID Representative, Commissioner 
Geno Martini Sparks City Mayor, Commissioner 

 
 The Washoe County Debt Management Commission (DMC) met in the 
Washoe County Commissioner’s Chambers, Administration Complex, 1001 East Ninth 
Street, Reno, Nevada, in full conformity with the law, with Chairman Wolf presiding. 
Following the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag of our Country, the Clerk called the roll 
and the Board conducted the following business: 
 
08-01DMC  OATH OF OFFICE 
 
 Amy Harvey, County Clerk, administered the oath of office to Chairman 
Wolf.   
 
08-02DMC  APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
 In accordance with the Open Meeting Law, on motion by Vice 
Chairperson Pullman, seconded by Commissioner Pugh, which motion carried on a 5-0 
vote with Commissioners Ainsworth and Martini absent, Chairman Wolf ordered that the 
agenda for the February 8, 2008 meeting be approved. 
 
08-03-DMC PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
 There was no response to the call for public comment. 
 
08-04DMC APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
  
 On motion by Commissioner Galloway, seconded by Vice Chairperson 
Pullman, which motion duly carried with Commissioners Ainsworth and Martini absent, 
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Chairman Wolf ordered that the minutes from the August 17, 2007 been continued until 
the next regularly scheduled meeting of May 16, 2008. 
 
08-05DMC ELECTION OF CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR  
 
 Chairman Wolf opened the meeting for nominations of a Chairman.  
Commissioner Pugh nominated Jonnie Pullman. Commissioner Galloway seconded the 
motion.  There being no further nominations, the motion to elect Vice Chairperson 
Pullman as Chairperson of the Debt Management Commission passed unanimously with 
Commissioners Ainsworth and Martini absent. 
 
 Chairperson Pullman opened nominations for Vice Chairman. 
Commissioner Galloway nominated Commissioner Wolf as Vice Chairman.  
Commissioner Pugh seconded the motion.  There being no further nominations, the 
motion to elect Commissioner Wolf as Vice Chairman of the Debt Management 
Commission passed unanimously with Commissioners Ainsworth and Martini absent. 
 
 Chairperson Pullman presided over the remainder of the meeting and the 
Debt Management Commission with those in attendance as follows: 
 
PRESENT: 

Jonnie Pullman, Washoe County School District, Chairperson 
Robert Wolf, Member At Large, Vice Chairman 

Jim Galloway, Washoe County Commissioner, Commissioner 
Dan Gustin, Reno City Council, Commissioner 

Richard Pugh, Member At Large, Commissioner 
 
ABSENT: 

Jim Ainsworth, GID Representative, Commissioner 
Geno Martini, Sparks City Mayor, Commissioner 

 
08-06DMC  GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS 
 
 There were no public comments on this item. 
 
 Andy Green, City of Reno Finance Director, stated the request was for 
authorization to issue General Obligation Bonds secured by additional revenue bonds in 
the amount up to $7 million. He explained everything had been submitted that was 
required and hoped the Board had all the information in their packet. He further 
explained they were trying to acquire the post office across the river from City Hall and 
do some renovations to turn it into a multi-use facility, but leave the retail portion of the 
post office where it was. He stated he was prepared to answer any questions. 
 
 Commissioner Galloway stated he had a copy of the resolution but did not 
have a breakdown showing that all the statutory requirements were met. He requested 
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Bond Council review the breakdown for the Board and if they had a copy to place it on 
file with the Clerk. 
 
 Jennifer Stern, Swendseid & Stern, Bond Council for the City of Reno, 
stated page one referenced the statutory requirements and the debt limit of the City of 
Reno. She explained it showed their debt limit, outstanding debt, proposed debt and 
additional capacity at $944,892.526. She informed the Board there was no intention to 
raise or levy additional taxes to pay for this. Nevada law allowed bonds to be secured by 
a 15 percent pledge of consolidated taxes and this bond issue in the amount of $7,000,000 
fell within that range. Ms. Stern referred to the schedules within the Board’s packet that 
indicated they had outstanding bonds that were superior to this issue; some of them were 
straight revenue bonds, some were also General Obligation which were additionally 
secured by pledged revenues, and when this bond issue was added to that debt service 
they could still repay under the 15 percent of consolidated taxes.  
 
 Commissioner Galloway stated Ms. Stern said the bond fell under the 15 
percent and he was just curious exactly what the percentage was and if they considered 
consolidated tax revenues were in the negative for the first time in many, many years. Mr. 
Green stated they did consider the negative revenue. He pointed out that the dollar 
amount that was listed in the packet was the amount if they would need to use a 
consolidated tax revenue to make the debt service payment. He stated they were probably 
at 12 percent, but the important issue was they were not using those consolidated taxes to 
make the debt service payments.  
 
 Commissioner Pugh inquired if the entire $7 million would be used for the 
old post office building. Mr. Green responded not all of it, there was about $5.5 million 
of that designated for acquisition for the new post office site and the acquisition of a 
separate site to move the post office business operation into or a delivery operation. The 
rest of it would be used for beautification projects within the downtown area. 
 
 On motion by Vice Chairman Wolf, seconded by Commissioner Gustin, 
which motion duly carried, with Commissioners Ainsworth and Martini absent, 
Chairperson Pullman ordered that the Resolution be adopted and executed. The 
Resolution for same is attached hereto and made a part of the minutes thereof.  
 
08-07DMC MEMBER COMMENTS 
 
 Commissioner Galloway congratulated Chairperson Pullman and Vice 
Chairman Wolf. 
 
08-07DMC PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 
 There were no public comments. 
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* * * * * * * * * * * 
 

3:22 p.m. There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting 
was adjourned.  
 
 
 
  ________________________________ 
  JONNIE PULLMAN, Chairperson 
  Debt Management Commission 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
___________________________ 
AMY HARVEY, County Clerk 
and Ex Officio Secretary, 
Debt Management Commission 
 
Minutes Prepared by 
Jaime Dellera, Deputy County Clerk 
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